
 
TOWN COUNCIL 

Committee to Assess Homelessness in Hyannis 
Selectmen’s Conference Room 

Monday November 7, 2016 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
 
I. BUSINESS 
 A. Roll Call:  
  Members present: Chair of Committee Councilor Jennifer Cullum, Councilor James 
Crocker Jr.; Deb Krau; Councilor Frederick Chirigotis; Councilor Debra Dagwan. OTHERS IN 
ATTENDANCE: Chief Paul MacDonald; LT. J. Challies; SGT. J. Ellis, Barnstable Police; Mark S. 
Ells, Town Manager; ABSENT: Councilor James Tinsley  
  

Chair of the Committee Councilor Jennifer Cullum opened up the meeting at 6:05 with public 
comment. Paula Schnepp coordinated entry system is going to be implemented on December 1, 2016 
and would be happy to report on it once it starts to this committee.  

Deb Krau stated it will be interesting to see if the chronic homeless do come in and register and 
asked who is really getting registered; Ms. Schnepp stated it would benefit everyone here if she would be 
able to give an overview to everyone, because there is a criteria that we use, so it’s not just for the 
chronic homeless, it incorporates a lot of others that may fall into the category of homelessness. Town 
Manager, Mark Ells asked if the school children are also counted in this number or coordinated entry 
system; Ms. Schnepp answered no, they are not counted in this; however there is a separate way to count 
those individuals that are homeless but attending public schools the ones the schools count come from 
an education prospective. Chair of the Committee thanked Ms. Schnepp for her comments and said it 
would be beneficial to come to a future meeting after the coordinated entry system starts and update us at 
that point. 

Chair of the Committee Councilor Jennifer Cullum introduced Mark Ells, Town manager who 
presented an update to the Committee regarding the conversation with Rose Evans and Catholic Social 
Services; looking from the outside in is very optimistic about working with them to make this a success 
when they take over the NOAH Shelter as it is currently known now, but to be re - named St. Joseph’s 
House when Catholic Social Services takes over. Mr. Ells asked them to please keep him informed as 
they move along so that the Town is aware of what is going on, there are numerous conversations taking 
place at the state level that we were not necessarily a part of, but he made it clear he would like to be a 
part of it. Town Manager Ells introduced the following communication letter he handed out to the 
committee and explained he wants the communications to continue with the respective social service 
agencies in and around the Hyannis area that have contact with these individuals so that we are all 
focusing our efforts on making the lives of these individuals better for them and also better for our 
community. (See communication below with information regarding the Regional Network of 
Homelessness and its members.) 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 



 



 



 
Town Manager Mark S. Ells said that he wants to reach out in a positive way to keep the lines of 

communication open. In the communication with these Social Service Agencies he made it clear that 
moving forward it was imperative that the communications are positive and that we keep a presence at 
all times at these meetings, let them know that we are serious in being a part of these meetings. 
Chair of the committee stated that it is not that we do not want to help these individuals, but Hyannis has 
reached a saturation point and we are overflowing and can’t take in anymore and need help. 



 
 The Chair of the Committee said that what is happening in Hyannis does not happen in any other 
village in Barnstable or any other Community on the Cape, they all come to Hyannis because the 
majority of agencies that are designed to help these individuals are here in Hyannis, but there has to be a 
way to say come to us and talk to us before another agency sets up shop in Hyannis. Our economy is 
tipping in the wrong way and Hyannis is being made to carry the weight and we are sinking, we need 
others to step up and help us. 
 Councilor James Crocker Jr. said we need to focus our discussions on Rose Evans; she ultimately 
is the trigger person with regards to money, and has the power to do something with the vouchers and 
the housing situation. Or at the very lease centralize the services. 
 Deb Krau also mentioned that some of these individuals may not be from the Hyannis area or 
even the surrounding Community; it would be interesting to see who really is from our Town and who is 
here because the services are here. 
 Mark Ells, Town Manager asked about regionalizing the services, there are a lot of other projects 
happening in Hyannis that is not focused on homelessness. The Sheriff has a release program, and is 
buying up homes to house these individuals that are getting released. He believes that the 
communication needs to at the very least involve all the social service programs, and be part of the 
discussion. 
 Chair of the Committee said that it is not that we do not want these programs, however they need 
to be spread out over other towns and villages, they are all concentrated in Hyannis, we need to be able 
to hear about these before they are here and having an open house, why do we not know about these? 
 Councilor James Crocker Jr. stated we need to look at the zoning and the areas that these 
programs are being established and find out if it can even happen. 
 Part of the challenge is the shrinking of rentals stated Paula Schnepp. The vouchers coming out 
are not enough for the rental market. The pricing for vouchers is based on 110% for the fair market value 
of rentals.  

Mark Ells, Town Manager said he needs to understand where all the agencies are going and if we 
are out of sync, then we need to align all the different revenue sources and get them in sync, and then 
find out what each individual social service agency receives for funding, and then how it is distributed, 
or why it is broken up the way it is, and why some communities receive more than others,  he does not 
know why, but intends to understand the funding and the dividing of those funds. 
 Councilor James Crocker Jr. stated that the voucher program is a Federal Funding and has no 
limitation as to where that voucher is used; because of the fact it is Federal Funding source. There are 
vouchers in Dennis being issued for $1,600, but the voucher issued in Barnstable Housing is only 1,200, 
so the individual from Dennis is able to use the voucher in Barnstable because their voucher will cover 
the rent in Barnstable.  
 Chair of Committee agreed with Councilor Crocker who would like to see the state money be 
spread out into other communities. They would also like a cherry sheet of distribution of monies to these 
communities so that we can understand the formula used to determine the release of these funds and the 
amount of the vouchers issued.  
 Chair of the committee asked SGT J. Ellis of the Barnstable Police Department to briefly go over 
her conversation with Karen Reddy, who is the coordinator at the NOAH Shelter and also coordinates 
the Taunton shelter; there was some mixed feelings on the shelter going back to a wet shelter, but in the 
observation and conversations she has had the clients ae given an opportunity if they come to the shelter 
under the influence of anything, Karen calls them into the office and explains t them that they have only 
two options, get help or move along, she is very strict with the clients, and they all know what is 
expected of them, they have shipped some individuals out that did not want to comply with the rules, 
however they also will allow individuals to come in from the cold and sleep in the lobby instead of the 
streets if they come to the shelter under the influence of anything, but then they have to agree to the 
program and get help. The shelter was very clean, it even smelled clean, the showers and bathrooms 
were clean and fresh paint was added. SGT. J. Ellis said it is the best she has ever seen it. There were 
individuals in the dayroom playing cards and board games which is something you did not see there 



before, so there is a change since the new management took this facility over. There was a serious list of 
health violations from the Board of Health that have been addressed already. There have been a lot of 
positive changes in just 1week of taking over. 
 Chair of the Committee would like to see the communications start again with the Transitional 
Living Center individuals.  

Chief Paul MacDonald stated the main focus of the TLC individuals was focused on moving the 
shelter, so if that is not a focus now, then what would they meet on was their thought process. 
 
ADJOURN: 7:11pm 
 
NEXT MEETING: December 1, 2016 at 6pm Selectmen’s Conference Room 
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